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Forthcoming Events 
 
 
Book Swap/Coffee Morning – Saturday 12th January  
Another chance to swap your books and buy more between 10am and 
12noon. 
 

Book Swap/Coffee Morning – Saturday 9th March 
Another chance to swap your books and buy more between 10am and 
12noon 
 

Grand Annual Duck Race – Saturday 13th April 
Best decorated duck competition for all ages followed by children’s 
race at 1.30pm and adults race at 2.30pm. Prizes and certificates 
awarded. 
 

Book Swap/Coffee Morning – Saturday 11th May 
Another chance to swap your books and buy more between 10am and 
12noon. 
 

Scarecrow Trail and Gift Fair weekend – Saturday 18th 
and Sunday 19th May 
Follow the scarecrow trail through the village and enjoy the 
activities and a delicious lunch in the hall. 
 

Book Swap/Coffee Morning – Saturday 13th July 
Another chance to swap your books and buy more between 10am and 
12noon 

Village Hall Update 

 
After a very positive 6-months, it is with regret that we 
confirm that Nigel Whittaker, our Treasurer, sadly passed 
away on 19th December.  Both his energy and positivity will be 
greatly missed by all. 
 

In addition, we are also looking for a new Secretary, as Mary 
Miller is retiring after being involved for many years and this 
leaves the committee with only 4 members. 
 

We are therefore in need of new members from the 
community to join us in running and improving this valuable 
resource.  The village hall is at the centre of village life and 
enjoyed by hundreds of people each week for a wide variety of 
activities.  Without it a number of clubs and groups simply 
would not exist. 
 

As a committee we aim to keep the hall in excellent condition, 
keep costs as low as possible and maintain very competitive 
rental charges.  However, to do this, we rely on willing 
volunteers and would appreciate the help of new members. 
 

If you know anyone who may be interested please contact any 
member of the committee – Carolyn Bell, Graham Wells, Anne 
Barker or Christine Durance. 


